
TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES JUNE 6, 2024
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held via Zoom, on June 6, 2024.
Members Present: Joe Palmeri, John Taylor, Chris Macek, Michael Parry, Eric Lucentini (arrived 7:24 p.m.)
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney 
Members Absent: Noah Grunberg
Guests: Paul  Hollings, Rick Lapierre
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.
Paul Hollings said he had just been elected to the Planning Board and thought he’d pay a visit.
A motion was made by Chris, seconded by John, to approve the meeting minutes of January 4.

Voting in favor: Joe, John, Chris

Voting in opposition: None


Abstentions: Michael


Motion passed: 3-0-1

A motion was made by Chris, seconded by John, to approve the January 4 hearing minutes for Ursa Marder.


Voting in favor: Joe, John, Chris

Voting in opposition: None


Abstentions: Michael


Motion passed 3-0-1

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by John to approve the meeting minutes of April 4.


Voting in favor: Joe, John, Chris, Michael

Voting in opposition: None


Abstentions: None


Motion passed 4-0-0

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by John, to approve the April 4 hearing minutes for Riverside Pippin.


Voting in favor: Joe, John, Chris, Michael

Voting in opposition: None


Abstentions: None


Motion passed 4-0-0

The Board discussed a mobile food establishment (food trucks) bylaw. It was noted that the Special Permit process generally takes close to two months and anyone with a special event couldn’t get a Special Permit quickly enough. The Board felt that temporary food trucks could get an event permit from the Selectboard, while more permanent food trucks could go through the Special Permit process. Short-term and long-term would need definitions. Since there is nothing in the zoning bylaws regarding food truck it was felt the Planning Board should draft a bylaw. It was noted that sometimes, in the past the Zoning Board had taken the lead on drafting bylaws. Ad hoc meetings had been held with representatives of zoning, planning, selectboard, and building inspector in attendance. Rick LaPierre said those meetings had focused on flea markets not food trucks.

The Board felt this was the time to start revising bylaws, not just before Town Meeting. It is only fair to let the ZBA have input in proposed bylaws since that is the board that has to interpret them. The Board wanted to have more input on proposed bylaws early in the process.

John wondered if the town wanted to allow food trucks or not. Bylaws could be written to reflect either attitude. Paul asked about Asma’s food trailer. Joe said it was grandfathered as it was established and pre-existing before any bylaw was created. John added that its use was allowed by right and it was exempt since it is not a structure but a vehicle. 

This was Joe Palmeri’s last meeting as a member and Chair. After 20 years, he was refusing his reappointment to the Board. Joe was asked to stay on as an alternate. John agreed to return as a full member. Discussion on who will become Chair was deferred until Noah was present.

Eric left the meeting at 8:05 p.m.

Everyone agreed that they had enjoyed having Joe on the Board and appreciated his thoughtfulness, consideration of all points of view, and his leadership.  John mentioned that the Board was always able to express strong and often differing opinions but everyone got along and no one held grudges.

At 8:11 p.m. a motion was made by John, seconded by Michael, to adjourn the meeting.


 Voting in favor: Joe, John, Chris, Michael
      
 Opposed:    None

      
 Abstentions: None


 Motion passed: 4-0-0

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
 Document List
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